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President’s report 

Compared to this time last year, the past few months have been challenging. This is due primarily to 
the financial position of the College (RACS). This has necessitated much work and attention from 
NZAGS, along with multiple meetings and associated input. Because of our concerns, I contacted 
other surgical society presidents in August 2023 and we had an online meeting with several present, 
resulting in a strongly worded letter to the AoNZ National Committee of RACS (AoNZNC). Mr Andrew 
MacCormick, Chair AoNZNC, took our concerns to RACS and the Chair AoNZNC now has a position on 
Council. Also, the proposed new RACS structure of a skills-based board means three of the nine 
members need to be from AoNZ. I hope this will impact on improving the representation of New 
Zealand surgery at RACS. 

With regards to the financial position of the college, it would appear the measures to cut staffing 
costs and other expenses are turning the College in a more positive financial position, but it remains 
to be seen whether the ‘ship’, so to speak, will hold its course. It is concerning that the College has 
lost considerable institutional knowledge and there is more work falling on NZAGS. At times the loss 
of institutional knowledge has appeared to lead to replication of work done in prior years.  

Going forward for NZAGS, I consider the following as the key areas on which we need to focus: 

1. Training of surgeons. The reports from the Chairs of Commitee in General Surgery and
Training sub-Commitee show that training con�nues to go well. In the last year, the
quinquennial hospital inspec�ons were carried out, which is a huge amount of work and, as
per the reports from this process, very good and high-quality training is occurring across the
motu. A few hospitals had issues which is understandably stressful for all par�es, but
ul�mately a necessary change needs to be made as was fed-back. Selec�on and Induc�on
Days con�nue to be successful and well organised, alongside the busy and successful trainee
training days.

2. Our financial position. We thanked our depar�ng treasurer and welcomed a new treasurer.
This is a key posi�on within our organisa�on, and I thank Bronwen Evans and our treasurer
for their leadership, for keeping us on course and running a �ght ship. I think we need,
however, to look to return more benefit to our members. Linked to our finances, we need to

We need to continue to advocate strongly for all 
things general surgery 

Vanessa Blair 
President, NZAGS 
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look at securing a more permanent loca�on and whether this could be done in collabora�on 
with some of the other smaller socie�es.  
 

3. Our direction and strategic plan. This remains to be finalised. It has been an exercise that has 
taken place for well over a year. In some respect, this highlights the need for us to have a 
beter documented structure, clear roles on the Execu�ve and key strategic objec�ves 
aligned to roles. I am hopeful that we can soon finalise these objec�ves. 
 

4. Conferences and activities. I very much applaud the efforts of the NZAGS staff in bringing the 
conference in-house, and also taking the DTSC course in-house. Both are ac�vi�es that have 
produced surplus and have the poten�al to, I hope, con�nue doing so. The upcoming Napier 
Conference looks as if it will be a fabulous event, and the 2025 Auckland Conference is well 
into its planning stages.  
 

5. Advocacy. We have seen a recent change in government. We have seen the impact of a 
disestablishment of the Māori Health Authority. One area that we have remained behind in 
is gaining trac�on with a Māori subcommitee to take forward our organisa�on, in line with 
the obliga�ons under Te Tiri�. I am hopeful that 2024 will see more direc�on in this area 
now that we no longer have the ‘acute’ disrup�on from the College’s posi�on. In addi�on, 
we have a more stable staff, and I would hope, an increasing staff to allow us to pay more 
aten�on to this. Alongside this, I also think we need to strengthen our advocacy for rural 
surgery, as this is another area of significant inequity. Rural Māori, are the most adversely 
affected by the inequi�es in our health system.  
 

Lastly, I would like to thank Bevan Jenkins for stepping in to help cover me, as I coped with my son’s 
illness. He was in hospital for two months, including Christmas and New Year. This, ironically, gave 
me a unique position on where things are at in our health system. Despite having many great 
strengths, in particular fabulous staff, there are clearly systemic cracks across the entire structure of 
our health system, and errors arise because of this. We need to continue to advocate strongly for all 
things related to General Surgery. 

 

Vanessa Blair 

President NZAGS  
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Executive Director’s report  
 

 

 

 

 

First, I wish to thank Ray Collins and the Executive Committee for their assistance in what was a 
stressful year. I would also like to thank the Members of this Association for your continued support 
and involvement with NZAGS. Myself and the team are here to serve you.  

2023 was an interesting year from a governance perspective with Te Whatu Ora (TWO) functioning 
as an entity, the Royal Australasian College of Surgeons (RACS) suffering financial shortfall, the five 
yearly Hospital Training Post Accreditation Inspections for all 18 training hospitals, turnover of staff, 
and an election year.  

 

Conference and Events Management  

Thank you to Mark Stewart and Rebecca Shine from Nelson for presenting a wonderful ASM in 
Nelson. The programme received a warm reception from 170 attendees, which is remarkable 
considering the Nelson conference occurred only seven months after the delayed ASM in Wellington 
the previous August.  
 
You know an ASM has been successful when the President of another specialty who was attending 
talked to us about helping them run their ASM! NZAGS may investigate offering such a service to our 
fellow specialties as an additional income stream for NZAGS. Once again, we could make a small 
surplus to be used to support the organisation’s costs. 
 
As a reminder to all members, NZAGS uses any surplus on an ASM to fund the non-training activities 
of the organisation, such as rent, staff, advocacy travel. That is why if you are presenting or 
attending an ASM, we ask those surgeons who can use CME budgets to do so. This keeps the cost of 
conferences affordable and can generate surplus. 
 
The 2025 ASM will be run by the team at Auckland City Hospital under Li Hsee. It will be held at the 
Cordis Hotel, on the 29 and 30 March 2025 and the training day will be at the Auckland City Hospital 
28 March 2025. We are expecting this to be a big event with overseas speakers. 
 

 

Thanks to NZAGS members for their support 

 

Bronwen Evans 
Executive Director  
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Continued Professional Development  

During 2023, given the risk factors regarding the solvency of the RACS, CPD became a focus. A few 
members reached out asking what happens to CPD if they are no longer a member of the College. I 
reached out to the NZMC for clarification. You can find the information on our website under CPD, 
located on the Members tab. https://www.nzags.co.nz/members/cpd/ 

The NZMC has made it clear they are only looking to accredit RACS as the CPD provider for NZ (unlike 
Australia, which now has several providers). As the NZMC’s accredited provider of the surgical CPD 
programme, the RACS must allow non-members access to CPD for a justifiable fee. It is the word 
justifiable that is being investigated by NZAGS. I am also looking at being able to offer an alternative 
to the RACS CPD via NZOA CPD programme (NZOA is accredited under RACS) or by seeking 
accreditation of NZAGS under RACS as NZOA are, to deliver CPD for those who do not wish to be a 
member of RACS. I will look at the cost justification for this idea.  

Please also ensure you are aware of the new Professional Development Plan requirement by the 
Medical Council of New Zealand (MCNZ) which many Members might be unaware of. 

NZAGS will introduce a new annual Early Career Workshop for our newly qualified surgeons. The first 
workshop, scheduled for 6 September 2024 in Wellington, will be open to all RACS newly qualified 
surgeons, not just general surgeons (surgeons up to 10 years out of training). NZAGS is leading this 
workshop programme, but working closely with the RACS NZ Young Fellows Representative, NZOA 
and NZAPS.  

NZAGS Practice Visits Programme is on hold this year but we hope, if the crisis in our hospitals is 
addressed, that we may offer a few practice visits in 2025. 

We remind all members to ensure their CPD submissions are up to date. 

 

Education and Training 

David Moss and Jeremy Rossaak’s reports cover this.  

 

NZAGS Infrastructure 

Our infrastructure needs continuing maintenance and upgrades. The NZAGS training management 
software, SOLA, is evolving, as is the logbook, which is part of the training management system. 
Those trainees graduating from the training programme love the log book so much they have 
requested permission to continue using it, stating that it is a superb tool. NZAGS has decided that 
any paid-up member of NZAGS can sign up to use the log book system within SOLA, which many 
have praised! If you would like to use the logbook, please email Wendy Fergusson for access. 
Wendy@nzags.co.nz 

NZAGS will undertake a website review and look at an upgrade in the latter half of 2024 and into 
2025. We have funds in reserve for this. 
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It is also likely that the RACS will not be renewing their lease for 8 Kent Terrace in 2024. The lease 
runs to July 2025. NZAGS has indicated that it would prefer to stay with the RACS when they move, 
and they have suggested that is likely. However, we will, as usual, have a contingency plan. 

 

Financials 

NZAGS continues to be financially sound. However, NZAGS is conscious of the financial situation of 
RACS. We have has monitored our financials closely, considering we are facing a recession. To this 
end, we have prepared a separate treasurer’s report. You can see the financials following Simon 
Richards’s report. 

 

Support for Sub Specialty Societies  

We continue to offer as much support for the Sub Specialty Societies and sub-committees as 
resource in the office allows. We held several meetings in 2023 with other Specialties, and the 
fortnightly RACS and Specialty CEO meetings provide good dissemination of information and 
support. The collegiality has been strengthened because of the situation at RACS. Working together, 
the NZ specialties have pushed for change with the College. The appointment of the Chair of the 
AoNZNC to the RACS Council has been an excellent step. Now, the NZ specialties will expect RACS to 
‘ring-fence’ NZ $ and establish a separate NZ-based profit-and-loss system, ensuring that DHB funds 
are not used in Australia or for debt repayment, but allocated to NZ trainees. I believe the NZMC is 
interested in this too. Activity-based costing will be asked for, I am sure. 

The STRATA (Surgical Trainee Research, Audit & Trials Aotearoa.) relationship is going well. NZAGS 
and Ray Collins in particular, as secretariat, have worked tirelessly to encourage and support the 
mutual development of trainee-led surgical trials networks across NZ. 

This year NZAGS took over the administration of the DSTC Trauma Course run through Auckland City 
Hospital and it was fully subscribed. It is also already fully subscribed for 2024 for surgery applicants. 
We have spaces for other surgical areas.  

Currently, NZAGS is collaborating with NZSG, Co-Joint Committee, and Health NZ to determine the 
optimal structure for endoscopy services. 

 

Advocacy and Stakeholder Engagement  

NZAGS continues to be vocal in the public arena around health issues. You will have seen and read 
comments from our President, Vanessa Blair, but also other general surgeons. The new government 
has already made changes to the structure of health delivery and later this year NZAGS will request a 
meeting with the new Minister of Health to discuss their vision. The NZAGS issues are still workforce 
and postcode lottery related. 
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We have worked with the Minister of Health and Te Whatu Ora on suggestions to help alleviate the 
staff shortages and operational crisis we see in hospitals. NZAGS has also met with other NZ 
specialties to offer support and suggestions. 

Staff continue to focus on Workforce Planning to meet our future General Surgical needs. We work 
with many Ministry areas in health, including ACC, Bowl Cancer Screening, Health Quality and Safety 
Commission, Health NZ, the New Zealand Private Hospital Surgical Association, Insurance 
Companies, and other relevant stakeholders. 

Members’ feedback on areas of concern is crucial so the Executive Committee can advocate for 
them. NZAGS Executive Committee is there to be the voice of the members. By coming to, or 
supporting, the NZAGS ASM and emailing concerns or issues to me, NZAGS can better represent 
surgeons. 

 

NZAGS Staff and Executive Committee 

As always, I would like to thank the fantastic team at NZAGS. We have expanded this year because of 
the ever-increasing workload from both needs within the health environment, RACS staff 
redundancies, and NZMC new requirements, and training perspective of competency-based training. 

The team has grown to four, with possibly a fifth employee in 2024. The team is: 

Bronwen Evans – Executive Director, 2.5 days per week 
Ray Collins – General Manger Projects, Policy and Education, 3 days per week 
Wendy Fergusson – Training Co-Ordinator, 4 days per week 
Rosilind Gutterson – Executive Assistant Administration Co-ordinator, 4 days per week 
 

The office is always unattended on a Friday. 

Conferences and training days are a lot of work to organise and run. The pressure of running an 
event, or programme, in this environment is always high and all staff work tirelessly to ensure 
everything runs smoothly for the ASM.  

Thanks also to the many committee members for their dedication. Working on behalf of the 
organisation is much appreciated given the increasing calls from various health organisations and 
the training administration and implementation. 

My thanks go to Vanessa Blair, our current President, and Bevan Jenkins, our Vice-President. The 
past year with the RACS, the state of health care in our hospitals and the ever-increasing workload, 
have seen both working long hours as volunteers. It is greatly appreciated. 

And finally, thanks go to the NZAGS members for supporting the organisation and understanding the 
role NZAGS fulfils in advocacy and training administration. NZAGS will instigate a new membership 
process from May 2024, which I hope will see a surge in membership.  
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NZAGS will seek permission from member general surgeons who work in public, either full-time or 
part-time, to invoice the DHB directly for their membership fee. We will contact your general 
surgical department to get your permission soon. 

Ngā mihi, 

Bronwen Evans 
Executive Director 
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Statement of Financial Performance  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Overall Position 

As of the year ended 30 November 2023, NZAGS remains in a strong financial position with 
increased annual revenue in addition to significant cash reserves and term deposits. Careful 
expenditure, taking over the administration of the DSTC course and a well-run conference in Nelson 
has allowed our financial position to strengthen. There was a surplus for the year ended 30 Nov 
2023 of $148k, a 57% increase (up) $54k, from $94k in 2022. Net assets also increased by 8% from 
$1.74m to $1.88m. 

 

Income 

NZAGS Revenue was $993k, up 34% ($255) from $738k. This increase can be predominantly 
attributed to taking on the financial oversight of DSTC course to a total of $120k. Training fees 
income received rose by $60k because of moving to five years training from four with more trainees 
in total on the programme. $46k increase in interest Income, 66k from 20k. Membership 
subscription for this period was down $16k from $89k to $74k. Conference registration income was 
also down from 2023, $97k from $145k, but still remains increased from five-year average.  

 

Expenses 

NZAGS Expenses also increased though to $834k, by 32% from $642k. Again, the DSTC course 
attributed $108k, staff recruitment costs of $36k, $40k in increased salaries for the year. Rent, 
training day and IT expenses remain similar to previous periods.  

NZAGS did complete the 5 yearly hospital training post accreditations, but that was cost recovery, so 
no impact on the accounts. 

  

 

Simon Richards 
Treasurer  

NZAGS remains in a strong financial position 
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Bank and Investment Accounts 

As at 30 November, NZAGS had cash reserves of $842k and term deposits of $1m. This represents a 
$45k increase from 2022.  

Outstanding debts/payments 

NZAGS continues to have minimal outstanding debts totalling $59k, from $61k previously.  

Recommendations 

I remind members to ensure they are aware of the individual Profit and Loss Reports NZAGS runs, for 
training, DSTC and general expenditure. Training funds can only be spent on training initiatives. Any 
other costs of the organisation come out of membership fees and conference surplus. This includes 
items such as office expenses, staff expenses, all work carried out on areas not covered under 
training, such as supporting advocacy, Executive Board costs, research, survey requests, health 
insurance and other health areas of lobbying, other areas like EGGNZ, DSTC, STRATA, Morbidity, etc.  

It is imperative we have a strong membership base to not only share the costs of running such a 
large organisation but also moving forward for advocacy. The health industry is in a state of flux and 
the association will be coming to members for feedback and input on several areas affecting surgical 
delivery in NZ.  

Upcoming expenditure: 

SOLA continues to be a well-received training management system, however with changes to GSET 
competency-based training, NZAGS may need to invest in further development. We also have an 
ongoing $23k support contract with our supplier to support the SOLA system. 

Also, the website which has not been updated for several years will be updated and renewed later in 
2024 and into 2025. 

Membership fees: 

The amount of work NZAGS is facing, especially around the administration of training, is growing. 
The AMC/NZMC via RACS is requiring more and more reporting and this means a lot more work for 
all staff. We have also brought the conference in-house, which is great for NZAGS financially, but 
does add to the workload. DSTC and STRATA also add to the workload. As a result of this increasing 
workload, we may need another 0.5 FTE and this requires discussion at a future executive meeting. 

The membership fees have not increased over the last few years, and it is recommended that we 
adjust our fee to allow appropriate resourcing of the organisation. It’s proposed to raise the fee to 
$1000 + GST. NZAGS is looking at collecting the membership fee directly from the member’s hospital 
as per their contract, i.e. NZAGS will invoice the hospital directly for the contingent of general 
surgeons. For those only in private practice we will continue to invoice directly. 

Simon Richards 

Treasurer   
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Annual Accounts 30 November 2023  
 

 

The complete audited accounts and performance report for New Zealand Association of General 
Surgeons, for the year ending 30 November 2023 follow. 
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Education: AoNZ Committee in General Surgery (AoNZCiGS) 
 

 

 

 

We are grateful to members for their continued hard work and contributions throughout 2023, as 
COVID continues to impact training, although less than in previous years, and other issues arise. 

 

Committee Projects 

Work for the Committee this year has focused on the Monitoring and Evaluation Strategy and 
Hospital Training Post Accreditation project, and we continue these projects alongside RACS and 
other specialty societies. 

 

Training Programme 

The five-year competency-based General Surgery Education and Surgery Programme is designed 
with defined milestones and a declared graduate outcome of being able to undertake an acute 
general surgical call independently. It is now in its second year, with all GSET 1 trainees progressing 
successfully into GSET 2. At the end of 2023 we had more than 30 GSET trainees and the programme 
is bedding in well.  

Once again, thanks go to Monica Carrarini, GSA, and Deb Paltridge, RACS, who continue to provide 
input and guidance as the programme evolves. 

We continue to guide the remaining SET trainees through to the end of their programme and have 
spent time collecting and analysing data on their experiences with the four-year programme to use 
as a comparison against the new five-year programme.  

 

Hospital Training Post Accreditation  

The hospital accreditation process is a time for trainees to give feedback about the departments, 
and for the training committee to write a report to support the surgical departments to obtain the 
required resources to improve the training offered. The 2022 quinquennial hospital inspections were 
delayed to 2023 because of Covid restrictions. As we come out of Covid, and with the increased 
demands on our health care systems, a few hospitals are struggling with some aspects of training. 

 

David Moss 
Chair AoNZCiGS 

The new five-year competency-based programme 
is bedding in well 
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Following a review of our process, we are working towards inspecting a set number of hospitals each 
year each year, rather than all 18 in one short time frame. There may be an inspection at your 
hospital within the 5-year period of accreditation as we get hospitals aligned with the new format. 

Members of this Committee and NZAGS staff have worked with RACS and other specialty societies 
on a new approach to this work that should reduce the administrative workload for hospitals, 
inspectors and NZAGS staff once it is rolled out. Currently, this is estimated to be in 2025.  

 

I would like to once again thank everyone for their continued contributions, but especially to John 
Jarvis, our Metropolitan Representative who has now rotated off the Committee after five years of 
providing invaluable support. Thank you also to our colleagues and the Executive of GSA, with whom 
we work towards providing high standards of training in Australasia. David Fletcher continues to 
travel from Western Australia to all parts on a regular basis and we thank him for providing excellent 
oversight and input as the General Surgery Elected RACS Councillor. Lastly, thanks as always to the 
NZAGS Executive and staff for their continued good work. 

 

 

David Moss 

Chair AoNZCiGS 
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Education: AoNZ Training Sub-Committee (AoNZTSC) 
 

 

 

 

Following the disruptive Covid era, 2023 brought other challenges. The direction of the health 
system under the new government and the aftermath of Covid have resulted in some training 
disruptions. However, training and logbook numbers are returning to a more normal picture and we 
thank all our trainees who have coped well throughout this period.  

Selection 2023 

Selection Interview Day on Wednesday, 28 June 2023 was very successful. There were some changes 
in the selection process; limiting the applicants interviewed to 31 and increasing the number of 
interview stations from four to six. 18 applicants were selected onto the General Surgery Education 
and Training Programme (GSET), with two deferring to 2025. 

Fellowship Exam 2023 

Congratulations to the following 15 candidates who were successful in the Fellowship Exam in 2023. 
We wish you the very best for your Fellowships and future careers in General Surgery. 

May September 
Bryan Bae       Fiona Bellamy 

Alexander Birrell      Brendan Desmond 
Megan Grinlinton      Katie-Ross Holloway 

Tara Lintern      Preekesh Patel 
Heath Wilms      Sai Tim Yam  

Sharon Jay 
Tracey Barnes 

Matthew Haydock 
Jay Maloney 

Mosese Karalus 
 

Training Days 

The first training day of the year on 28 April, in Nelson, was combined with the NZAGS conference. 
Thanks to Jane Strang who convened this Training Day. 

Thanks also go to Paul Samson, Supervisor, Southland Hospital, for organising the second training 
day of the year in Invercargill. 

Trainees enjoy and look forward to the Training Days as they are important learning times and an 
opportunity for all trainees to gather, network, and enjoy dinner afterwards.  

 

 

Jeremy Rossaak 
Chair, AoNZ TSC 

Following the disruptive Covid era, 2023 brought 
other challenges 
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GSET programme 

The new GSET programme is becoming the norm with 2023 seeing the first group of GSET2. This is a 
performance-based, five-year training programme. Please be supportive of the registrars by 
reviewing Procedure Based Activities (PBA) and Entrustable Professional Activities. 

ZOOM Tutorials: 

This is an exciting initiative begun in 2022 and ongoing through 2023, with fortnightly tutorials held 
on a Wednesday evening on a wide range of topics. A trainee and a consultant present an interactive 
and discussion-based session. These are recorded and uploaded to the Trainee area of the NZAGS 
website and are an excellent resource available to our trainees. We aim to continue these in 2024. 
Thanks go to Bridget Watson for her excellent work on this and to Alex Brown for managing them 
through 2023. 

Supervisor changes in 2023 

Farwell to the following supervisors:  

John Lengyel, Whangārei  Alexandra Gordon, Palmerston North 

Jane Strang, Nelson   Sarah Abbott, Christchurch  

Thanks to them for their excellent contribution over the years.  

Welcome to new supervisors: 

Rajesh Patel, Whangārei  Chen Lau, Palmerston North 

Susan Seifried, Nelson    Hayley Waller, Christchurch  

 

Although Sarah Abbott has stepped back from the supervisor role, she has become co-Vice chair 
of the Training Committee alongside Marianne Lill. 
 
In mid-2023 we sadly farewelled Helen Glasgow, Training Co-ordinator, after five years of supporting 
our trainees. On the positive side, Wendy Ferguson has now joined us in this role, bringing a wealth 
of training administration experience and knowledge in people skills. We are looking forward to 
working her. 

Above all, thanks must go to all our Training Supervisors who have consistently gone ‘above and 
beyond’ in supporting the trainees during 2023. 

 

Jeremy Rossaak FRACS 

AoNZ Training Sub-Committee Chair (AoNZTSC) 
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Trainee Representative Report   
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Trainee Representative sits on the NZAGS Executive, Aotearoa NZ Committee in General 
Surgery, Training Sub-committee, RACSTA, and any additional working groups at the discretion of 
the trainee; currently this includes the Selection working group. The Trainee Representative is a 
voice and advocate for both individual trainees and pertinent issues affecting training. The role 
during the last 18 months has also included advocacy for trainees involved in the Selection process.  

Accessing adequate volumes of both major operative cases and endoscopy in some centers remains 
challenging; likely because of a combination of the post Covid environment, the healthcare staffing 
crisis, and rostering/service provision issues. In the next few years, as GSET replaces SET, we will 
evaluate the impact of this on a competency-based training programme. 

There is evolving uncertainty of the likely impact of government policy on our ability to deliver 
satisfactory and equitable healthcare. There is also significant unease with the fiscal situation faced 
by RACS, and uncertainty around its accreditation to continue overseeing the delivery of training. 
The question of “what will this mean for us?” is at the forefront of many minds. From the ground, it 
is apparent that the system is struggling with increased demand on trainees at an individual level, 
subsequent burnout, and aforementioned uncertainties having a negative impact on morale for 
many. 

Increased visibility and uptake of flexible training options and, within the Training Sub-committee, 
the prevailing attitude towards trainee requests is supportive. We are aware that many of the issues 
we are facing are affecting surgical trainees in other specialties, at both a registrar and consultant 
level, and despite the challenges, trainees across the board remain committed to surgical training. 

 

Demi Poynter 

Trainee Representative 

  

 
Demi Poynter 
Trainee Representative 

Trainees across the board remain committed to 
surgical training 
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Directory 
Executive Committee 2023 
President     Vanessa Blair 

Vice-President     Bevan Jenkins 

Immediate Past President   Rowan French 

Treasurer     Alex Popadich/Simon Richards 

AoNZCiGS, Chair    David Moss 

AoNTSC, Chair     Jeremy Rossaak 

Executive Director/Secretary   Bronwen Evans 

Meeting Co-ordinator (Nelson)   Rebecca Shine/Mark Stewart 

Trainee Representative    Demi Poynter 

Private Practice Representative   Vanessa Blair 

Continuing Professional Development  Simon Bann 

Younger Fellow Representative   Mark Stewart 

Committee Members (during the year)  Simon Bann 

      Falah El-Haddawi 

      Sarah Abbott (Part) 

      Gowan Creamer (Part) 

      Marianne Lill 

      Peter Shapkov  

      Andrew Moot 

    Jasen Ly 

    Deborah Wright (Part) 

    Rebecca Shine 

    Roberto Sthory 

    Sanket Srinivasa 
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Aotearoa New Zealand Committee in General Surgery 2023 
Voting: 

Dave Moss - Chair, IMG Representative 

Simon Bann – Immediate Past Chair  

Jeremy Rossaak – Chair Training Sub-committee 

Chris Harmston - Academic/Research Representative 

Demi Poynter - Trainee Representative 

Matt Clark - Senior Examiner 

Vacant - Provincial Hospital Representative 

John Jarvis - Metropolitan Hospital Representative 

Vacant - Rural Hospital Representative 

David Fletcher - RACS Specialty Elected Councillor for General Surgery 

Vacant - Community Representative 

 

Non- Voting: 

Vanessa Blair - NZAGS President 

Robert Whitfield - Chair Australian Board in General Surgery 

Magda Biggar – co-opted member  

Simon Harper – co-opted member  

Ray Collins - AoNZCIGS Secretariat 
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Aotearoa New Zealand Training Sub-Committee 2023 
 

Jeremy Rossaak, Chair 

Sarah Abbott, Co-Vicechair 

Marianne Lill, Co-Vicechair – Whanganui  

Raj Patel – Whangarei 

Susan Gerrard – North Shore 

Nicholas Evennett – Auckland City 

Magda Bigga – Middlemore 

Jasen Ly – Waikato 

Mark Omundsen – Tauranga 

Anupam Modi – Rotorua 

Peter Stiven – Gisborne 

Emily Davenport – Taranaki Base  

Bernard McEntee – Hawkes Bay Memorial 

Chen Lau – Palmerston North 

James Tietjens – Hutt  

Alexander Brown – Wellington  

Susan Seifried – Nelson 

Hayley Waller – Christchurch 

Jon Potter – Dunedin 

Paul Samson – Southland  
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Future NZAGS Meetings -2026 if not Fiji 
 

 

Napier      2024 

Auckland      2025 

Dunedin      2026 

Tauranga      2027 

Rotorua      2028 

Hamilton      2029 

Palmerston      2030 

Christchurch      2031 

Northland      2032 

New Plymouth     2033 

Wellington      2034 

Invercargill      2035 

Napier      2036 

 

 

 

 
 

Office 

L3, 8 Kent Terrace 
PO Box 7451 
Wellington 6242 
(04) 384 3355  
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